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WASHINGTON HIGH SCHOOL, SIOUX FALLS, SD
Serving the Classes of The Great ’50’s Decade.  Photos and Stories Requested!

Published by Jack M. Phillips ’54.    jackmp@me.com
2261 Lauren Dr., Las Vegas, NV 89134  702-735-4111   Cell 702-496-3667

Issue #12-20                    June 30, 2020

NINE NEW PATRONS
WELCOME AND THANK YOU
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PATRON APPRECIATION GIFT
FREE MUSIC CD TO PATRONS

Dear Patrons,  As I said in the thank you card I have written to each of you.  "YOUR GENEROUS 
DONATION TO THE WHS O&B HAS BEEN APPRECIATED MORE THAN WORDS CAN SAY.”  I wish I 
could continue reiterating that appreciation to each of you personally over and over again every day!

Publishing the O&B has always been a total labor of love for me.  Unfortunately it continually 
becomes a larger and larger labor than I ever imagined.  To give you an example I usually publish about 10  
to12 newsletters each year but this newsletter is the 12th in the first 6 months of 2020.  You have probably 
noticed the number of Special Editions has also increased considerably.  I am not complaining at all, I just 
want each of you to know that I have interpreted your overwhelming “Patron” generosity as a huge 
expression of your appreciation and it has given me new motivation and dedication to continue the O&B for 
as long as possible.

It is important to me that you know that the O&B will always be free and that I have never solicited any 
funds to help offset any of the past 11 plus years of publication expenses and I never will.  Just please know 
since all of your donations have been totally voluntary they mean more to me than you will ever know.

Since I received that very first super generous check from Dr. Dale ‘56 and Camille Larson ‘61 
Peterson I have continually tried to think of ways to express my appreciation to each of you.  One small way 
I have come up with to show my appreciation to each of you is to offer Patrons only a free music CD of 
either “Pop Music” or “Classic Country Music”.  All of the songs are either some of my personal 
favorites or huge hits from our younger years, the 1940s to 1970s but mainly the 1950s.

As some of you know, I have owned a 1,500 person dance nightclub in California for 44 years and 
during that time I have accumulated a music library of thousands of recorded songs.  Over the past 10 years 
I have made and donated several hundred specially recorded music CDs from our generation to different 
WHS reunions and WHS events and they have always seemed to be a popular gift.  So now I would like to 
send totally free one of those recorded Music CDs free to any Patron WHOSE ORDER I RECEIVE BY 
MONDAY JULY 20, 2020.  When I say, “FREE” I mean totally free, I will pay the shipping charges.  JUST 
PLEASE REMEMBER, I MUST RECEIVE YOUR ORDER BY MONDAY, JULY 20, 2020!

Unfortunately, “CDs” are rapidly becoming a media of the past.  THEREFORE, I ask that you order 
one of my free CDs ONLY IF YOU STILL HAVE A CD PLAYER TO PLAY IT ON!  If you do still have a CD 
Player and would like a free music CD please send me the following information. 
Yes Jack, I still have a CD Player and I would like to receive a __ “Pop Music CD” or a 
__ “Classic Country Music CD”. Please ship my CD to: Name, _____________________, 
Mailing Address _______________________________________________   WHS Class Year ________ .

Delivery time will depend on the number of CDs I will need to make.  First orders in will be first out.
Again, my sincere thanks for being an O&B Patron!  Jack M Philllips ’54

Jody Syverson Vanderploeg ’54
WHS Senior Photo

Vincent Keenan ’59
WHS Senior Photo                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

The Lone Ranger Urges Everyone To Wear 
A Mask Regardless of Your Class Year.!
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Accidentally Unsubscribing 

 I receive a few emails each month from people stating they are no longer 
receiving the O&B.   Almost 100% of the time the reason is because the person has 
accidentally clicked on the “Unsubscribe” directive at the very bottom of the initial 
page.  Almost all of the “Unsubscribes” I receive are accidental and the 
“Unsubscribe” button was just hit by accident.  
 Occasionally someone receives certain email topics that they are not interested 
in and mistakenly hit “Unsubscribe”.  Please note that clicking on “Unsubscribe” 
takes you completely off the O&B email mailing list.  If you are not interested in a 
particular email you should just hit the “delete” key on your keyboard but please do 
not click on the “unsubscribe” directive at the bottom of the initial page – unless of 
course you do not wish to receive anymore O&Bs.   
Jack
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Patron
Sherrill Wilcox Pohl ‘52

Patron
Sherrill Wilcox ’52 Pohl

WHS Senior Photo

Kate Briggs ’52 Naylor
WHS Senior Photo

Mary Woods ’52 Sommervold
WHS Senior Photo

Deceased

Joan Erickson ’52 Bakke
WHS Senior Photo

See next page for two great photos of ’52
classmates attending their 50th Reunion.

Photos courtesy of Patron Sherrill Wilcox ’52 Pohl
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Ladies of the Class of ’52 attending their 50th Reunion:
Janice Moen Sisko, Ann Jastram Malowney, Donna Dennis Williams deceased, 

Sherrill Wilcox Pohl, Judy Jacobson Hamilton.

Another photo from the Class of ’52’s 50th Reunion.
Betty Pederson Brandwynne deceased, Mary Woods Sommervold deceased,

Harold Kirkegaard deceased, Sherrill Wilcox Pohl.
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Patron
Marlene Rance ‘61

Marlene Rance ’61
WHS Senior Photo

Marlene, Rance 
OLD Royalty 1960/1961

1959 Hi-Y Carnival Queen Nominees
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Patrons
Lloyd ’56 & Bernita Hagen ’59 Greiner

Lloyd Greiner ’56
WHS Senior Photo

Bernita Hagen Greiner ’59
WHS Senior Photo

Buddy Edelen ’55
WHS Senior Photo

Bill Erickson ’55
WHS Senior Photo

Bob Shuck ’56
WHS Senior Photo
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Patron
Harold Rudy Rudisill ‘56

Thanks Rudy!  I will never forget the Nickel Plate.  
I loved it.  Wish we knew each other then.  Jack

Rudy /rudisill ’56
WHS Senior Photo
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Patron
Patricia O’Rielly Miller ’59

Pattie O’Rielly ’59
WHS Senior Photo

Pattie O’Rielly ’59
“Representative Senior”

Pattie, thank you for your kind words and super 
contribution to the O&B!  And please don’t forget to 

send “more pictures and articles”.  Jack
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Patron
Dennis Luce ‘54

Dennis Luce ’54
WHS Senior Photo

Dennis, I 
remember every 
one of those 70 
years just like 
they were 70 

years ago.  I have 
always enjoyed 
and valued our 
friendship and 

now I thank you 
for your most 

generous 
donation to the 

O&B.  Remember 
when we won the 
YMCA Tri Valley 

Basketball 
Tournament?  

Great memories 
and great friends.

Jack YMCA Tri Valley Basketball Champs, circa 1950: Front Row: Dick Bakke 
deceased, Dennis Luce, Fred Klawiter, Back Row:Dick Ageton deceased, 
Nafe Alick, Dale Colwill deceased, Jack Philips, Norm Westby:  All ‘54
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Patron
Jody Syverson Vanderploeg ‘54

Jody Syverson ’54
WHS Senior Photo

Jody Syverson ’54
All State Chorus and Soloists



Page  of 14 18

Patron
Vincent Keenan ‘59

Vince Keenan ’59
WHS Senior Photo

1959 WHS Distance Track Team
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DURING THE EARLY YEARS OF ROCK AND ROLL WE WERE ABLE TO WORK WITH A LOT OF BIG 
NAMES. THE ONE NAME THO THAT EVERYONE RECOGNIZES REGARDLESS OF 
THEIR AGE IS THE ROLLING STONES STILL TODAY.

7 Years Ago


Myron Lee

June 14, 2013

 

The Texas Teen Fair 

by Myron Lee 

BOBBY VEE, my friend over 50 years hired my band (Myron Lee and the Caddies) to 
back him up on his tours for much of 1963-1965. We started in June of 1963 on the east 
coast playing all the beautiful summer resorts and then across country when later in the summer we were 
booked for 6 days at the same location in San Antonio for what was called The Texas Teen Fair. 

The shows started each day at 10am and we loved that because we had the rest of the days off.  The line 
up was George Jones and the Jones Boys opening the show followed by Billy J. Kramer and the Dakotas 
(Little Children), Bobby Rydell, Bobby Vee and my band, and closing the show were THE ROLLING 
STONES. 

BOBBY KEYS  was playing sax in my band during this time period and what a stroke of luck he had 
because during the week Bobby and Keith Richards became fast friends and a few years later Keith gave 
Bobby a call and he became The Stones sax man and still is today. For the most part The Stones pretty 
much kept to themselves that week and didn't associate with any one else on the show. We thought at 
the time that all their success might have went to their heads. A few years ago my drummer, Stu Perry 
got to talk to Keith Richards at the Target Center in Minneapolis when he was there with his band.  In the 
conversation The Texas Teen Fair came up and Keith remembered the name Myron Lee and the Caddies 
and how shy The Stones were because this was their first American Tour and first time they were around 
American musicians.

GEORGE JONES after doing his show each morning would head down the stairs with his band headed 
for the exit and I heard him yell more than once "Last call for alchy-hol!" They stayed at The Holiday Inn 
where we stayed and most afternoons his lady friend would be at the swimming pool with the rest of us 
while George stayed in his room and drank. One afternoon she said "Would you help me drag that old 
party pooper out here so we can throw him in the pool?" The suggestion sounded fun so the 6 of us 
grabbed him from his bed and we threw a kicking and screaming George Jones in the pool. We had 
hoped he would join us but he said a few more choice words and back to his room he went. We all loved 
George and were big fans of his long before this tour.

Bobby Rydell's manager would drive up just before Bobby's show time. They would get out of the car, 
Bobby would do this show with a house band, they would get back in the car and we wouldn't see them 
again until the next show. Very strange we all thought. I know Rydell's always been a nice person and I 
don't know whos idea that was. 

I stood back stage and watched all the other acts perform and the reception for everyone was great. We 
all had a GREAT time in San Antonio that week and the crowds for each show were big.  Everything is big 
in Texas.

A Good Facebook Story On
Myron Lee and The Caddies

At The Texas Teen Fair.

Myron Wachendorf ’59
WHS Senior Photo

Accompanying Photos Next Page

https://www.facebook.com/myron.lee.73?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZUVeQQ5IJxmKPfNtxwXFagT0G2MGzaks_xXabt3eEGdHKHYk52Y_vsgE93xfFFEgq086WZbXEywaVgra54VnlEloexi0R1sOkamTZC262Bi0aLc8m8Kn8qquJr3tkuAbSxIL-6hFqjchUa34mE0DP_Q&__tn__=%3C%2CPH-R
https://www.facebook.com/myron.lee.73?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZUVeQQ5IJxmKPfNtxwXFagT0G2MGzaks_xXabt3eEGdHKHYk52Y_vsgE93xfFFEgq086WZbXEywaVgra54VnlEloexi0R1sOkamTZC262Bi0aLc8m8Kn8qquJr3tkuAbSxIL-6hFqjchUa34mE0DP_Q&__tn__=-UC%2CPH-R
https://www.facebook.com/myron.lee.73/posts/10200196820308237?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZUVeQQ5IJxmKPfNtxwXFagT0G2MGzaks_xXabt3eEGdHKHYk52Y_vsgE93xfFFEgq086WZbXEywaVgra54VnlEloexi0R1sOkamTZC262Bi0aLc8m8Kn8qquJr3tkuAbSxIL-6hFqjchUa34mE0DP_Q&__tn__=%2CO%2CPH-R
https://www.facebook.com/myron.lee.73?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZUVeQQ5IJxmKPfNtxwXFagT0G2MGzaks_xXabt3eEGdHKHYk52Y_vsgE93xfFFEgq086WZbXEywaVgra54VnlEloexi0R1sOkamTZC262Bi0aLc8m8Kn8qquJr3tkuAbSxIL-6hFqjchUa34mE0DP_Q&__tn__=%3C%2CPH-R
https://www.facebook.com/myron.lee.73?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZUVeQQ5IJxmKPfNtxwXFagT0G2MGzaks_xXabt3eEGdHKHYk52Y_vsgE93xfFFEgq086WZbXEywaVgra54VnlEloexi0R1sOkamTZC262Bi0aLc8m8Kn8qquJr3tkuAbSxIL-6hFqjchUa34mE0DP_Q&__tn__=-UC%2CPH-R
https://www.facebook.com/myron.lee.73/posts/10200196820308237?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZUVeQQ5IJxmKPfNtxwXFagT0G2MGzaks_xXabt3eEGdHKHYk52Y_vsgE93xfFFEgq086WZbXEywaVgra54VnlEloexi0R1sOkamTZC262Bi0aLc8m8Kn8qquJr3tkuAbSxIL-6hFqjchUa34mE0DP_Q&__tn__=%2CO%2CPH-R
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Bobby Vee, deceased & Myron Bobby Rydell, deceased 

It seems that Wally Boersma ’54 has found a good 
way to spend his time in quarantine by building a 
grape arbor for his muscadines and a new chicken 
house for his 26 chickens.  I guess I should mention 
it helps if you live on 100 acres like Wally and Patsy 
do in Marshall, Texas. The original house was built in 
1844 as a stage coach station.  Patty is the 6th 
generation in Marshall.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  Wally Boersma ’54

WHS Senior Photo

George Jones, deceased

Wally and Patsy
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On Jun 11, 2020, KARLA Erickson KAY ‘59 
<2karlakay@cox.net> wrote:
Thank you for a wonderful O&B !  So much information and the 
opportunity to catch up on classmates.  Sorry I missed you at the Sept. 
reunion.  Steve Veenker ‘59 did go to the gathering you attended but I 
don't think he had the chance to talk to you.  I was thrilled that Steve 
was able to be there and my dear friend, Judy Goebel Marx ‘59.  
When I last talked to her she was in the process of editing her 
husband, Gary Marx, last and final book.  He passed away last year.  
He had a remarkable career in broadcasting and education, writing may 
books and lecturing.  I feel so grateful to have been a WHS student and 

in the Absolutely Best Ever '59 class!!   So thankful to you for continuing this O&B.  
Yesterday I heard news of a happier note.  Henderson, NV rated second safest city in US.  

Karla Erickson ’59
WHS Senior Photo

Stephen Veenker ’59
WHS Senior Photo

Judy Goebel ’59
WHS Senior Photo

On Jun 13, 2020, Elsie O’Connor Beck ‘50 <az.popeye6@cox.net> wrote:
Dear Jack,  Thank you so much for putting my article about my grandfather, Elof 

Lundquist, in your newsletter. I am so glad that you found the information that I sent to you 
some time ago. I thought the pictures of WHS were very interesting. The home that I was 

raised in on Cleveland Avenue in Sioux Falls was in my family since my mother, Hazel 
Lundquist, was an infant. My father, Joe O’Connor, purchased it from my grandmother and 
my two siblings and I were raised there. I have fond memories of walking to Bancroft and 
Whittier school from my home on the east side.

    There aren’t many of the class of 1950 left but I try to stay in contact with them. I talk to 
Hanci Nelson Tollefson ’50 and Barb Harding Hines ‘50 often and I’m so happy to hear that Jim Redfield 
‘50 is doing so well. The next time you go to Sioux Falls, be sure to check out the plaque located at Falls 
Park. My mother, Hazel O’Connor, was instrumental in establishing that park and I am very proud, needless 
to say. I have lived in Tucson for over 60 years now and love it but my heart will always be in Sioux Falls. 
                                                                                         Sincerely,
                                                                                         Elsie O’Connor Beck 
                                                                                         az.popeye6@cox.net

Elsie O’Connor
WHS Senior Photo

Hanci Nelson ’50
WHS Senior Photo

Barb Harding ’50
WHS Senior Photo

Jim Redfield ’50
WHS Senior Photo
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On Jun 13, 2020, Donald Brown ‘53 <don@chubrown.com> wrote:
Dear Jack,

Just a quick note inspired by Harry Klessen’s ‘52 poem that Bob 
Berguin ‘53 submitted for the last O&B Newsletter. Klessen was totally 
cool. So far as I know, he was the first guy at WHS to wear pegged 
pants, i. e., pants (including Levis)  that tapered more sharply below the 
knees. It was a style initially adopted, he said, by the zoot suited 
Mexican Americans of Los Angeles. If Klessen had graduated from 
WHS it would have been in 1952, but he never graduated (due, he 
said, to failing one class in English). He went on teach shop classes at 
Lincoln High School for the remainder of his working years. As a runner 
and bicyclist he kept himself fit throughout his life. His artwork made him 
famous in Sioux Falls and far beyond. He taught shop classes at Lincoln 

High School throughout his working years.
Best wishes, as usual,
Don Brown ‘53

Don Brown ’53
WHS Soph. Photo

Harry Klessen ’52
WHS Junior Photo

Bob Berguin ’53
WHS Senior Photo

On Jun 15, 2020, Rudy Rudisill ‘56 rudisill & miller <richrudy@live.com> 
wrote:

Good Morning Jack. First off, many thanks for what you do. In the recent monthly issue, 
there were comparison photos of Mt Rushmore. I was wondering, if there s someway you 
could forward the 2 pics to me. I am amazed that in my ”old” lie I have never seen the 
mountain before the carvings. I have a special plan with which to use them. I, again thank 
you and a donation to help out is in the mail, as soon as I look up you addy in LAS. Hope 
the heat is not getting to you to bad. Be safe and thanks again. Harold “Hal” Rudisill  
Class of 56 from Palm Springs CA

Rudy Rudisill ’56
WHS Senior Photo

On Jun 15, 2020, Lolita Larson ’52 <llarson34@sio.midco.net> wrote:
I used to stay in the Theta house in Vermillion with Marcie (Myhra Norris “51 deceased), 
and Trish Rustad '51 when I would be attending some Beta (Bob’s frat) (Bob Larson 
’51,deceased was Lolita’s husband.) function.  We kept in touch until I moved to Dallas in 
1971.

Bob Larson ’51
WHS Senior Photo

Deceased

Lolita Johnson ’52
WHS Senior Photo Marcie Myhra ’51

WHS senior Photos
Deceased

Patricia Rustad ’51
WHS Senior Photo


